
 

TO:   Members of the Senate 
FROM:  Secretary of the Senate 
SUBJECT: USenate Meeting on May 3, 2018 
DATE:  April 27, 2018 
 
The May meeting of the University Senate will be held on  
Thursday May  3, 2018 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 113, Education.  
Chair Nancy Vogeltanz-Holm, presiding. 
 

CALL TO ORDER  
 

AGENDA 
USENATE CALENDAR: 
 
1) Announcements/Updates 

a. Council of College Faculties; Staff Senate; Student Government 
Updates  

b. Staff Recognition Luncheon, Tues. May 8, 11:30-1:30, Ballroom 
c. “Mission” accomplished: SBHE approved UND’s new mission 

statement, April 26, 2018. 
 

2) Establish Quorum  
 

3) Review/Approval 4-05-2018 Minutes: http://und.edu/university-
senate/agendas-and-minutes.cfm 
 

4) USenate Executive Committee Meeting 4-19-18, Actions 
a. SEC provided feedback on 2018-19 Code of Student Life  
b. SEC will lead summer work on integrating Faculty Handbook 

revisions into current handbook/website; additional work on 
Section 3; continued work on Senate governance docs revisions 

c. Anticipating 2018-19 committee work in support of developing 
principles and guidelines in support of Special Appointment 
Faculty 

  
5) Question period 
 
CONSENT CALENDAR: 
 
6) Intercollegiate Athletics Committee Annual Report(ATTACH #1)  
7) Budget Committee Annual Report (ATTACH #2) 

 
 
BUSINESS CALENDAR:  
 
8) May 2018 Degree and Certificate Candidates (ATTACH #3) 
 

http://und.edu/university-senate/agendas-and-minutes.cfm
http://und.edu/university-senate/agendas-and-minutes.cfm
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April 24, 2018 

To: Nancy Vogeltanz-Holm, Ph.D., Chair- University Senate 

From:  Kim Kenville, Ph.D., Chair – Intercollegiate Athletics Committee (IAC)  

RE: Annual Report to Senate 

 

The IAC is comprised of faculty, athletics department staff, student athletes, coach-designee, a current UND 
student along with two alumni representatives and other UND staff as needed (finance, Title IX).  The 2016-2017 
committee membership was: 

• Kim Kenville (JDO), chair 
• Sandra Short (EHD) 
• Janna Schill (MED) 
• Thomasine Heitkamp 

(CNPD) 
• Eric Murphy (MED) 
• Richard Wise (A & S) 
• Gary Schindler (MED) 

• Bo Wood (BPA) 
• Sue Jeno (MED) Faculty 

Athletic Rep, vice chair 
• Dick Clay, (XC & Track 

Coach)  
• Brian Faison (Athletics) 
• Bill Chaves (Athletics) 
• Danielle Irle (Athletics) 

• Lowell Schweigert (alumni) 
• Jessica Sobolik (alumni) 
• Mitch Liebel (student) 
• Bella Mantaro (student 

athlete) 
• Ian Collins (student athlete) 

 

 

The IAC usually meets as a whole committee twice per school year and is divided into subcommittees that meet 
more regularly.  The subcommittees are as follows: 

1. Academic Integrity & Student Athlete Well-being.  Gary Schindler, chair 
2. Governance and Compliance, Janna Schill, chair 
3. Fiscal Integrity, Eric Murphy, chair 
4. Equity and Diversity, Thomasine Heitkamp, chair 
5. Fan Experience/Behavior & Facilities, Kim Kenville, chair 

The entire IAC met twice this past academic year.  The first meeting was on 9/18/2017 with the following minutes.  

Intercollegiate Athletics Committee (IAC) 
President’s Room - Memorial Union 

Monday, September 18, 2017, 4:00 pm 
 

MINUTES 
 
Present:  Thomasine Heitkamp, Kimberly Kenville, Eric Murphy, Gary Schindler, Sandra Short, Richard Wise, Bo Wood, Sue Jeno, Brian Faison, 
Daniella Irle, Jessica Sobolik, Lowell Schweigert, Mitch Liebel, Bella Mantaro and Ian Collins. 
 
Roll call vote was taken and the following committee members were in attendance:  Thomasine Heitkamp, Kimberly Kenville, Eric Murphy, Gary 
Schindler, Sandra Short, Richard Wise, Bo Wood, Sue Jeno, Brian Faison, Daniella Irle, Jessica Sobolik, Lowell Schweigert, Mitch Liebel, Bella 
Mantaro and Ian Collins. 
 
Kimberly Kenville called the meeting to order.   
 
Kimberly Kenville commented that we are a senate committee and we will turn in a report in writing to the senate. 
 
We are looking for volunteers for the IAC Subcommittees.  The chairs will schedule the meeting and contact Daniella Irle with the time, date, and 
location of the meeting. 
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The IAC regular Committee meetings will meet on the second Monday at 4 pm for the first semester. 
 
Brian Faison commented that the student-athletes have done a great job academically.  Winning 4 National Championships, Big Sky Conference 
President’s Cup.  He is very proud of the student-athletes and coaches.  The Athletics Department will have new conferences in 2018-19 except 
for Men’s Hockey.  It has also been a record year for ticket sales. 
 
Kimberly Kenville would like nominations from the floor for a new chair of the IAC Subcommittee.  Thomasine Heitkamp made a motion to 
nominate Kimberly Kenville to continue the roll as chair of the IAC Subcommittee.  All in favor voted yes.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm. 
 
Minutes prepared by Janna Swanson. 
 

The second meeting of IAC occurred on 4/9/2017 with the following minutes (not approved until fall 2018).  
 

Intercollegiate Athletics Committee (IAC) 
Governors Room - Memorial Union 

Monday, April 9, 2018, 4:00 pm 
 

MINUTES 
 
Present:  Kimberly Kenville, Eric Murphy, Gary Schindler, Sandra Short, Richard Wise, Sue Jeno, Bill Chaves, Jessica Sobolik, Lowell Schweigert, 
and Mitch Liebel. 
 
Kimberly Kenville called the meeting to order.   
 
Eric Murphy made a motion to approve the minutes from September 18, 2017.  Lowell Schweigert seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 
 
Kimberly Kenville welcomed Bill Chaves to the Intercollegiate Athletics Committee and he gave an Athletic update. 
 
Subcommittee Chair Reports: 
Subcommittee on Academic Integrity & Student-Athlete Well-Being (Gary Schindler).  Gary stated that there are no red flags and everything is 
going fine. 
 
Subcommittee on Governance and Compliance (Janna Schill).  No report was given. 
Subcommittee on Fiscal Integrity (Eric Murphy).  Eric Murphy said media contracts are solid and all revenue is up.  Ticket revenue is up, season 
tickets are up.  Basketball and Football are up and Volleyball is growing.  Ticket renewals are online now and that is something new.  It was 
suggested that if the REA doesn’t get a renewal from a regular season ticket holder, it would be nice if they could contact those people and ask if 
they want to renew. 
 
Subcommittee on Equity and Diversity (Thomasine Heitkamp).  Donna Smith gave an update on behalf of Thomasine Heitkamp. 
Subcommittee on Fan Experience/Behavior & Facilities (Kim Kenville).  Kim said that the Game Day Experience and the Management at the 
Alerus is very positive. She said that some of the inappropriateness at the REA could/should be tightened up. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm. 
 
Minutes prepared by Janna Swanson. 

 

Each subcommittee met throughout the academic year and has submitted the reports below. 

1. Academic Integrity & Student Athlete Well-being.  Gary Schindler, chair 

Intercollegiate Athletics Committee (IAC) 
Academic Integrity and Student-Athlete Well-Being Subcommittee 

December 11, 2017 
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Hyslop Athletics Department Conference Room, Hyslop Sports Center 
 
Members Present: Gary Schindler, Sue Jeno, Sandra Short, Isabella Mantaro, and Daniella Irle 
Members Absent: Janna Schill and Ian Collins 
Athletics Staff Present: Amanda Hajdu  
 
Meeting opened: 4:00 pm 
 
Agenda included reviewing athletics academic services offered, admission update, review of reports (general data, APR, FGR and 
GSR, Retention, Undergraduate term GPA, Major clustering, missed class time, AAS general services, SA wellbeing and life skills, 
professional development for AAS staff, Hawkademy, Mentoring Pilot Program, and SAAC), and Mental Health Services and 
Efforts. 
 
Amanda highlighted academic accomplishments in FY17 including capturing the first Big Sky President’s Cup. Further 
accomplishments included 15 of the 18 teams earned an average GPA of 3.0 or greater with the overall 2016-17 GPA being 
3.237. In addition, the spring 2017 GPA was a 3.279 which was the highest term GPA in department history. 
 
Amanda reviewed reports including: major clustering, GPA comparison, retention rates, Federal Graduation Rates (FGR) and 
Graduation Success Rates (GSR), missed class time, and APR tracking.  No concerns were noted within reports.  Only UND 
volleyball team has a percentage higher than 30% in a specific major (Psychology), however the roster size is small and they are 
majoring in Bachelor of Arts and Bachelor of Science options. Discussed possibly comparing reports with other conference 
schools to see where UND athletes are in comparison. UND’s 2015-16 single year all sport average for APR was 990 (up from 
983). The unofficial average of the 2016-17 single year based on submitted numbers is a 974.  Sandra suggested more clear 
language to differentiate between walk-on and non-walk on data.  
 
Amanda reviewed Athletic Academic Services and provided activities that are available.  Discussed missed class time, class 
absence notification, and progress and deficiency reports.  Discussed Academic Study Center and athletics securing two 
additional overflow/study rooms upstairs in Hyslop Sports Center. Amanda further explained the Target Student-Athlete 
Meetings, borderline academically-ineligible student –athletes, graduation and laptop usage. Amanda reminded the members 
that student-athletes have to declare a major at the start of the 5th semester.  Amanda reviewed the Student-Athlete 
Development, LifeSkills, Hawkademy programming, and mental health services and efforts.  Mental health is included within 
Hawkademy.  Amanda discussed the “habitudes” program utilized within Hawkademy programming as well as provided Fall 
programming for LifeSkills (time/financial/stress management and sports nutrition), and Student Athlete Development 
programs. 
 
Daniella discussed the Mentor Pilot Program. They are receiving assistance of the Women’s Leadership Council and will begin 
during the spring of 2018 semester. Currently there are seven Women’s Council members volunteering to serve as mentors to 
the senior cohort of the Hawkademy for the pilot program.  Furthermore, Daniella stated the Athletic Department has been 
meeting with the University Counseling Center (UCC).  The UCC will provide 15 1-hour sessions regarding stress control 
throughout the school year.  The relationship with UCC continues to grow.  
 
Student Athlete Advisory Committee (SAAC) placed 2nd in the SAAC Cup behind Weber State. The 2017-18 initiative is “Sexual 
Violence.” 
 
No old business or new business were discussed. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 4:52 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
Gary Schindler, Chair of IAC Subcommittee on Academic Integrity and Student-Athlete Well-Being  
 

2. Governance and Compliance. Janna Schill, chair 

IAC Subcommittee on Governance and Compliance 
Hyslop Athletics Conference Room 

Meeting Minutes: October 16, 2017 
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Members present:  Gary Schindler (Faculty), Sue Jeno, FAR, Kara Helmig (Athletics Representative), Daniella Irle (SWA); Madison 
Frain (Coordinator, Compliance) 

Members absent:  Janna Schill, Chair, Mark Askelson (Faculty), Eric Murphy (Faculty), Ian Collins (Student Rep), Thomasine 
Heitkamp (Faculty) 

Meeting was called to order at 4 pm.  Those present at the meeting introduced themselves. Kara Helmig, Associate Athletic 
Director for Compliance, was introduced as presenter for topics on today’s agenda.   

Prior to meeting, Danielle Irle provided an overview of letter policies via email. Annual review of lettering policies occurs within 
the Athletics Department.  Each sport has its own criteria that reflects its needs.  Policies at UND are consistent with other 
schools in each school and policies have been consistent from year to year at UND.  There have been no changes this year and 
the document was updated to remove the sports no longer sponsored at UND. 

Conference affiliation & Sport Sponsorship update:  Daniella updated the committee that Men’s golf will continue at least 
through 1017-2018 season.  In June, more information will be available to determine if UND will continue to sponsor the sport.  
UND will move into the Summit Conference beginning with the 2018-2019.  Football will be and independent team for 2 years 
with a scheduling agreement with the Big Sky and will move into the Missouri Valley Football Conference in 2020.  

Kara Helmig provided an update on compliance.  She provided a handout and shared information in regards to the educational 
meetings that are conducted with other support services and departments at UND.  The compliance staff has been busy with 
coach’s education, student-athlete education, external and internal education, waivers, monitoring of activity logs, financial aid, 
camp oversight and violations. 

One area that has been attended to as a result of the national issues in the men’s basketball arena included interviews with all 
men’s basketball coaches and players to ensure there are no violations.  There has also been work completed with education 
regarding “family advisors”.   No comments or concerns were noted. 

The subcommittee was provided with information on NCAA and UND Initial Eligibility and Continuing Eligibility and the 
education that is provided for prospective and current student-athletes.  

Meeting concluded at 4:50 PM.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Sue Jeno, FAR 
 

3. Fiscal Integrity. Eric Murphy, chair 

Members Present:  Eric Murphy, chair, Richard Wise, Lowell Schweigert, Jessica Sobolik, Bella Mantaro, Sue Jeno, Mitch Liebel 
Members Absent:  Dick Clay, Ian Collins, Gary Schindler, Daniella Irle 
Guests:  Becky Lucke, Kyle Doberalski, Derick Stoulil 
 
The subcommittee met in the Hyslop Conference Room (120D) on 6 February 2018.  The meeting convened at 4:30 pm and we 
adjourned at 5:40.  The agenda consisted of three (3) items: 
 
1). Review and discussion of year end budget (Becky Lucke) 
 
Athletics balanced budget for FY18 is approximately $21.9M, with $6M of  institutional support.  UND has engaged James 
Moore Certified Public Accountants and Consultants to compile and file the NCAA Agreed Upon Procedures and the FY17 report 
was submitted in January of 2018,  Engaging this firm will aid in increase consistency required by the NCAA for Division I Athletics. 
 
2). Review and discussion of media contracts (Kyle Doberalski) 
  
We discussed the Tier I, Tier II, and Tier III media contracts.  Questions were raised with regards to changes anticipated in moving 
to the Summit League.  These questions were all addressed.  UND received revenue of $155,000 from NCHC streaming video in 
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FY17, an increase of $5,000 from FY16.   UND received revenue of $250,000 in FY17 from Midco Sports Network, an increase of 
$25,000 from FY16.  FY18 revenue was unrealized at the time of the committee meeting.  
 
Media contracts are considered consistent with upper level mid-major institutions.    
 
3). Review and discussion of marketing (Derick Stoulil) 
 
Our discussion was focused on season ticket packages and questions were directed toward mechanisms to enhance season ticket 
purchases.  FY18 there was an increase in the number of season tickets purchased as compared to FY17 for all sports.  The most 
notable percent increase was in women’s volleyball.  All major sports realized an increase in ticket revenue in FY18.  For instance, 
volleyball had a total ticket revenue of $14,458 in FYI7 and in FY18 this was $41,270, demonstrating an increase in attendance 
undoubtedly related to team success. 
 
Overall, attendance is growing as is ticket revenue.   
 
4). Additional Questions 
 
One member raised the question about the UND Alumni Foundation and with the Champions Club with regards to oversight by this 
body.  This was a point of discussion and future meetings will have a presentation by the Champions Club and other integral parts of 
the Alumni Foundation that aid in funding athletics at UND.   
 

4. Equity and Diversity. Thomasine Heitkamp, chair 

Subcommittee on Equity and Diversity 
Athletics Dept. Conference Room – Hyslop 

Wednesday, April 4th, 2018, 4:00pm 

MINUTES 

Preset: Richard Wise, Bella Montaro, Kara Helmig, Amanda Hajdu, Donna Smith 

Amanda Hajdu called meeting to order. 

Group began review of Gender Equity and Diversity report (internal athletics department report). Donna Smith and Kara Helmig 
reviewed definitions of equity analysis in terms of which reports were being analyzed (EADA vs. NCAA Financial Report). Amanda 
Hajdu then reviewed Title IX and CSA Education provided to student-athletes and staff throughout the year (16-17). She stated 
an initiative for the current year (17-18) is sexual violence/harassment prevention and education. All teams did a “teal and 
purple” game for the initiative and a guest speaker (Brenda Tracey) spoke to all student-athletes, as well as other smaller 
acts/program opportunities for this year – it will be in next year’s report.  
 
Kara Helmig and Amanda Hajdu discussed Diversity and Inclusion section of the report. Reviewed the data, charts, etc. which 
cover student-athlete and staff data/information on diversity. Amanda reviewed academic data in relation to minorities. 
Amanda also reviewed the programming and educational opportunities promoted to student-athletes and staff throughout the 
year (16-17).  

Donna Smith gave a brief overview of the two OCR complaints filed after discontinued teams last year. One of the complaints 
was in regards to participation rates – dismissed with no monitoring. The other was in regards to Women’s Ice Hockey and 
fundraising amount – also dismissed.  
 

Richard Wise asked if there are any current significant complaints against head coaches (sexual harassment or medical 
attention concerns). Donna stated not anything significant in the time she’s been here. Kara mentioned an NCAA / Class action 
lawsuit ongoing now dating back years, but one former student-athlete is involved in that process. Amanda mentioned that 
each individual student-athlete has opportunity for evaluating coaches, program and support services in department on annual 
evaluations which would be a good indicate for any of these concerns, as well.  Bella Montaro asked about head coaches and 
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how they see the evaluation information that the individual student-athletes submit on end of season evaluations. This is 
anonymous information and sport supervisors use the information for head coach evaluations.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:35pm 

Minutes prepared by Amanda Hajdu  

5. Fan Experience/Behavior & Facilities. Kim Kenville, chair 

UND Senate Committee - Intercollegiate Athletics Committee (IAC) 
Subcommittee on Fan Experience/Behavior and Facilities 

Hyslop Conference Room, 4pm 
Meeting 11-13-2017 

 
The meeting was called to order at 4:05 pm.  Members present: Kim Kenville (sub committee, chair), Lowell Schweigert, Bo 
Wood, Mitch Liebel, Sue Jeno and Danielle Irle.  Members absent: Gary Schindler and Ian Collins. Guests: Athletic department 
personnel, Kyle Doperalski, Derick Stoulil, and Erik Martinson.  

I. Introductions were made 
II. Kyle Doperalski led the discussion on fan behavior policies of the REA, Alerus and UND. The subcommittee 

discussed the new metal detectors at Alerus seem to be functioning well with admittance to football games, 
along with the new management team at the Alerus. The subcommittee discussed the fan behavior at the 
Ralph—in particular the MN Gopher series and the profanity used in the student section chants.  The committee 
expressed interest in the REA attempting to curtail the amount of profanity used by following their code of 
conduct. 

III. Derick Stoulil led the discussion of the fan experience and associated programs. He lighted some statistics in the 
report for the IAC/ Marketing Team of the Year.   
a. New season tickets (2017-2018) were increased by 23% 

i. VB, MIH, WBB, MBB were all time high; FB was 2nd highest 
b. Ticket Revenue increased by 3.9%  
c. Many programs in place to drive attendance 

i. Junior champions 
ii. NoDak Nation 

iii. Bubba Bucks 
iv. Video Boards 
v. Gameday App 

vi. Student Giveways 
d. Attendance Records were set in nearly all ticketed sports in 2016-2017 
e. Brand Awareness Marketing for Fighting Hawks 
f. Social Media broadcasting 
g. Game Day Experience Committee established by the President’s Office 

IV. Erik Martinson led the facilities discussion.  UND does not own any of the ticketed sports venues that teams play 
in. 
a. Contract with  REA expires 6/2018, currently UND Athletics receives 48% of ticket sales and no concessions 
b. Contract with Alerus expires 7/2022 and UND currently pays $26,533 per game and $100,000 per year for 

turf replacement repayment – NTE $1M 
c. Choice Fitness - $47,500 per year expires 7/2022. 
d. Apollo Field – in negotiation 
e. Kings Walk Golf Course - $2,500 per year and MG pays their own fee from their fundraising effort 

V. Other Business 
a. UND Pool Status – Athletics staff is working with VPFO on marketing the facility and having it remain open 

by having it revenue positive.  The commitment is on a year-to-year basis and is open until 12/2018.  
VI. Adjourned by Chair at 5:20pm 

 



2017-18 Senate Budget Committee 

Annual Report 

 
 

Committee activities 

The Senate Budget Committee (SBC) met 14 times during Academic Year 2017-2018. Meetings were 
held Tuesdays, 4:30-6:30 pm in Twamley Room 305. 

Major action items:  

Report on Human Resources Final Actions. The report documented a 6.1% reduction in faculty and 8.7% 
reduction in staff during FY16-FY17, primarily due to voluntary separations and reductions in force. The 
SBC forwarded the report to the University Senate, Provost DiLorenzo, and Senior Associate Vice Provost 
El-Rewini.  

Recommendations for F&A distributions under MIRA. In FY18, the responsibility for distributing F&A 
returns was transferred from central finance to the primary academic units. At the request of the SBC, 
the Provost polled Deans about their plans for F&A returns. The SBC reviewed these plans and found 
that college plans were in various stages of development. The SBC forwarded recommendations to the 
Provost and to the University Senate. 

Recommendations for support of faculty travel. At the request of the University Senate Executive 
Committee, the SBC reviewed, discussed, and made recommendations to the SEC regarding the issue of 
funding methods, processes, and reasonable support for necessary faculty travel for purposes of 
scholarship/research and professional development. The SBC reviewed Primary Academic Unit travel 
policies, SSAC and FIDC travel data, a 2015 University Senate study on scholarly travel, Digital Measures 
data on presentations (a proxy for travel), and FY17 Primary Unit  travel expenditures. In March, the SBC 
developed and forwarded travel policy recommendations to the University Senate and Provost. 

Members Fall Role Affil. Status Selection
Richard Wise 2018 Faculty A&S Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Ryan Zerr 2018 Faculty A&S Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
John Shabb - Chair 2018 Faculty MED Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Dexter Perkins/Matt Caval l i 2019 Facul ty CEM Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Kathy Smart 2019 Faculty EHD Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Terra  Jorgenson 2021 Faculty JDO Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Kenneth Flanagan 2021 Faculty NUR Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Duane Hel leloid 2021 Faculty BPA Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Brad Myers 2021 Faculty LAW Voting Univ. Senate election (Apri l )
Jeff VanLooy concurrent Facul ty Voting Selected by Curriculum Committee
Jeff Holm concurrent Facul ty Voting Selected by Onl ine & Dis t. Ed. Comm.
Bi l l  Caraher concurrent Facul ty Voting Selected by Graduate Committee

concurrent Facul ty Voting Selected by Essentia l  Studies  Comm.
Sarah Abentroth 2018 Staff Voting Staff Senate Selection
Barry Brode/Dawn Seaver 2019 Staff Voting Staff Senate Selection
Hannah Carlson/Eric Gefroh 2018 Student Voting Appointed by Stud. Body Pres . (May)
Chris  Petschen 2018 Student Voting Appointed by Stud. Body Pres . (May)
Paul  Todhunter concurrent Univ. Senate Vice Chair ex-officio
Cindy Fetsch concurrent Univ. Budget Mgr. Non-votingex-officio
Thomas  DiLorenzo concurrent VPAA Non-votingex-officio



 

Standing items: 

• Provost updates: The Provost provided regular budget-related updates to the SBC. 
• MIRA updates: Representatives from Resource Planning and Allocation provided regular updates 

on MIRA implementation. 

 

Other business: 

• Campus Master Plan: Mike Pieper, Associate VP for Facilities, presented the Campus Master 
Plan in March. 

• Service Unit Agreements were reviewed in March by the SBC. 
• Online Program Management: Jeff Holm presented information on negotiations with Pearson 

Education to enhance online course management in January. 
• Committee Bylaws change: The Committee forwarded a request to change the Senate Budget 

Committee Staff Senate representative terms from four years to three. The Senate Approved 
the change. 

• Summer budget-related work: Under the auspices of the Provost, the SBC Chair stayed 
connected to budget-related activities during the summer. 

• MIRA meetings: Upon invitation of the Provost, the SBC Chair participated in regularly scheduled 
MIRA meetings throughout the year. 

• VPFO/COO search: At the request of the Senate Chair, the SBC Chair served as faculty 
representative on the VPFO/COO Search Committee. 


































